Report for the 22rd of March IGC Launch Lecture: Ideas for Bangladesh
The IGC Bangladesh Research Programme jointly with the Institute of Governance Studies (IGS) organized on the 22th of March 2014 the IGC Bangladesh Launch Lecture: Expansion of Economic Opportunity: Evidence from South Asia. The event took place at the BRAC Inn conference Hall.
Dr. Jonathan Leape, Associate Professor, LSE, and Executive Director, IGC, was invited to present IGC’s work and priorities for Phase II, while Dr. Robin Burgess, Professor, LSE, and IGC Director, gave a lecture on the expansion of economic opportunities in South Asia. 

The Public Lecture was co-chaired by Dr. Hafeez Rahman, IGC Bangladesh Research Programme, and by Professor Wahiduddin Mahmud, Member, UN Committee for Development Policy, former Advisor to the Caretaker Government and Advisor, IGC Bangladesh Research Programme.
Professor Wahid started the lecture discussing the IGC’s research conducted in Phase I and the need to consolidate the efforts done in the past phase I through an effective dissemination of the results, along with the new research focus’s areas for Phase II.
Prof. Leape, introduced by Dr. Sultan Hafeez Rahman, talked about the IGC’s objective of providing policy makers innovative ideas to tackle the ongoing economic challenges. As example, Prof. Leape introduced the successful IGC’s engagement between Pakistan’s Punjabi Government and the IGC on a new design for a Tax Revenue collection. Finally, Prof. Leape presented the Bangladesh Research Programme’s four areas of focus: Agricultural Productivity and Food Security, Firm Productivity, State Capabilities and Urbanization.
Prof. Robin Burgess commenced his lecture highlighting the socio-economic achievements of Bangladesh in the last 20 years showed by several social indicators in health, gender empowerment and education. Five areas of research priorities were also discussed in the lecture: structural change at the socio-economic bottom, improvements in the state capacity, industrial development, sustainable and rapid urbanization, better provision and access to energy. Regarding the first point, Professor Burgess highlighted the success of the BRAC’s Targeting the Ultra-Poor Programme in transforming the ultra-poor occupational choices and empowering women in the household. The need of more deregulation in the industrial sector along with a better provision of energy were also stressed as next challenges to achieve higher firms and individuals’ productivity toward a sustained growth path.

Finally, Prof. Burgess indicated climate change and global warming as one of the main next challenges for Bangladesh and South Asia’s rural development. As higher temperatures are already associated with agricultural yield fall and with a lower life expectancy in India, it is becoming increasingly important to take in account the externalities of the growth process and the impact of economic development on climate.
In the concluding speech, Dr. Rahman addressed the need of more industrialization to upgrade Bangladesh from a developing country status to a middle income one, as well as highlighted the development of the service sector as the next major contributor to the economic growth.

